














Trustees report to the annual general meeting 

December 2023 

 

TRUSTEE AND VOLUNTEERS 

As is often the case with any volunteer organisation, there has been a significant turn over in the 

terms of the members of the Board of trustees and the volunteers in the café. 

We lost a few volunteers this year and gained a couple of replacements more due to the nature of 

volunteering this is never very stable and can be frustrating but never the less we continue to try and 

recruit more maintaining our consistent approach to running of STARFISH and we are always grateful 

for their input no matter how brief. We will continue to drive for Board members and Volunteers. We 

have a planned recruitment drive for new board members in the new year. 

 

Staffing  

 were both changed Contract to a permanent contract. 

remain the 2 café employees. 

Recovery Café 

The Café itself is remained steady we have a lot of regular and new people coming through the door 

a lot thankful that we were able to bring starfish back to a bit normality after the last 2-3yrs of 

COVID. Loretto Community hall has been a good choice of venue to accommodate all needs and the 

decision to move back to a Wednesday café seem to of definitely been the right choice. 

Having multiple rooms for a safe confidential space has been welcomed. 

We have seen a good number through the doors this year attending the café and groups 

The smart meeting each week is very well attended bringing in people at 9am as soon as the café 

opens for our free Self-service Tea ,Coffee , Cereal and Toast. 

We have a steady 4-5 attend our Air Guitar sessions and the same again for our relaxation course. 

MELD Now offer a free weekly Acupuncture Session open to all service users and their families. 

Review and  Development  

A number of policies have been reviewed and improved over the last year, 

The volunteer policy and recruitment support pack for new and older volunteers continues to be 

review. 

 



 key policies are stored and we will add to this as policies are devised and /or improved. 

Finances 

The Annual financial  summary of the year 31st December 2023 indicates a position of strength with 

an approximate £19.520.05  balance the accounts summary attached provides more specific 

information. 

 

FINALLY…… 

The Past year has seen a good number of changes for STARFISH, however we now find ourselves in a 

strong position going forward in a very productive way. There is renewed and genuine commitment 

to develop the work of STARFISH for the good of the local community and a very positive and well 

connected team driving this on, we now Look forward to a period of continued stability to enable us 

to fulfIll our aims. 

 

 

Signed on behalf of the Board of trustees by Laura Grant 

Signed…                                                       Date 19/5/25 
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